ALAMANCE BYPASS PROJECT

SUMMARY REPORT

The Alamance Bypass project is a new location facility beginning at Alamance Road (NC 62) near Kirkpatrick Road and Anthony Road, and extending southward approximately 8,000 feet to Bellemont Alamance Road (Battleground Road – SR 1136).

The study area is bordered on the north by Alamance Road; on the south by Bellemont Alamance Road; to the west by Big Alamance Creek and the eastern side of the residential area along NC 62; and to the east by Anthony Road and a line that runs southward providing a study area width of generally 2,500 feet (see figure).

The northern portion of the study area is comprised primarily of single family residences with light industry (JRS Textiles) along Anthony Road.  The central portion of the study area is open and undeveloped consisting primarily of forested uplands and some agricultural fields.  Isolated single family residences are also found in the central portion of the study area.  The southern portion of the study area consists primarily of single family residences, along with some undeveloped, forested upland tracts, and some agricultural tracts.  A church and cemetery also occupy a large parcel in the southern portion of the project study area.

From a natural resources perspective, Big Alamance Creek traverses west-east through the center of the study area.  Wetlands exist only within limited areas adjacent to the creek.  The central portion of the study area includes large, contiguous forested tracts that provide high wildlife habitat values.  Several small, unnamed tributaries to Big Alamance Creek traverse the southern portion of the study area.

Traffic projections for year 2025 indicate that average daily traffic volumes (ADT) would be 15,300 on the proposed facility.  ADTs are projected to decrease from 15,600 to 1,400 along the southern portion of existing NC 62, and from 24,500 to 10,400 along the northern portion of existing NC 62, with the proposed facility in place.  

Alternative alignments should be developed that minimize impacts to the human and natural environments.  In the northern portion of the study area, it may be difficult to avoid residential impacts altogether, although impacts may be minimized as project planning and design evolves.  The crossing of Big Alamance Creek is unavoidable; however, consideration should be given to minimizing impacts to the surface water system through means of various bridge design scenarios.  Alternative alignment possibilities in the southern portion of the study area include utilizing the existing Ashe Drive right of way, or locating the facility to the east through an undeveloped area.  Some residential impacts would result if an alternative were located to the west.

